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Headteacher Highlights (Lily) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Certificates 
A huge well done to our Golden Certificate winners– thank you for championing our school values and showing 

excellent learning behaviour.  

 

Today I got the opportunity to be Head Teacher of Kew Riverside Primary School.  
Morning 

 

I started the day off by having a staff briefing meeting with all the adults at 8.30am. We had 

a chat about what is happening in the next few weeks and put dates in the diary. 

 

Then after a long chat Ardeep and I went outside and did gate duty. We said good morning 
to everyone and told them I was the head teacher for the day. Next Ardeep and I went round 

the classes and did a learning walk. We took some notes about the children’s work and were 
very impressed with their presentation and concentration. I then had to do assembly, I did 

the golden certificates and talked about the attendance this week – I can’t believe Ash class 

got 100%! After all that work I finally got a break and a little snack.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

I spent the rest of the morning preparing the newsletter and planning my Pupil Parliament 

meeting. It was very busy as lots of children were sent to me with their work, which I checked 
before giving out some head teacher stickers. 

 

This afternoon, I had a lovely lunch and was lucky enough to sit next to Jess. I then supported 

Ardeep in the Reflection Room. During the Pupil Parliament meeting I shared some designs 

the school has been sent for our playground mural. I finished the day hosting Hot Chocolate 
Friday in my office, celebrating the children who had gone above and beyond. 

 

I have had an amazing day and would like to thank Benjamin for being an excellent PA. 



Hot Chocolate Friday 
Congratulations to the children who went over and above last week and were nominated by the staff in their classes 

for a hot chocolate with Ardeep. Thank you for being excellent role models and being the best that you can be.  

Keep it up! 

 

 
 

New Parent Governor 
 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who have voted 

in our Parent Governor election. Our ballot closed at 

9am today and both candidates have had an equal 

number of votes. We will therefore be extending the 

ballot until 4pm on Monday 29th January to allow any 

parents who have not had the chance to vote to do so. 

 

This is an important role in the strategic leadership of 

the school and we urge all parents to vote for their 

prefered candidate. Forms are available from the school 

office. 

 
 

Attendance and Punctuality 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Football Tournament 

 
Our football teams were back in action again this week,  
playing against Darell at North Sheen Rec. Our boys' team  
couldn't leave with the points this week but showed defensive  
solidity and some promising link up play up-front (well done  
to Chris for his goal!). Our girls' team dominated all  
of the play and created numerous chances to score but left  
with a 1-0 defeat in the end. 
 
The Headteacher of Darell Primary School emailed Ardeep to 
say, “Your school teams are a credit to you and your school.   
Well behaved, respectful and playing the game in the right  
spirit.” 
 
Well done to all who were involved - Jaydon and Jess can see  
the progress you are all making!  
 

1st:     Ash Class: 100%  

2nd:    Maple Class: 98.4% 

3rd:     Cherry Class: 93.8% 
 



Staff Raffle Winners 
More children have been enjoying their raffle prizes this week with different members of staff. 

 

On Monday, we were joined by Kat’s very handsome labrador called Fudge. Fudge spent the day in Ardeep’s office 

making friends with all the staff, children and even some of the parents! In the afternoon he was taken on a long 

walk by Matt on the school field before enjoying some treats and lots of attention when he was back at school. Thank 

you to Kat for making this possible and we hope to see Fudge back in school soon! 

 

 
 

On Wednesday a very lucky group of children were treated to a breakfast feast prepared by Christina. There were 

toasties, cereal, fruit, waffles and fresh orange juice all laid out beautifully for the children to enjoy in the Wellbeing 

Woods. Everyone had a wonderful start to the day and commented how it “was the best breakfast ever!” Thank you 

to Christina for preparing such a wonderful experience for our raffle winner! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally on Friday, the front office was taken over by the amazing Benjamin who was Lisa’s assistant for the morning. 

Benjamin came to school impeccably dressed ready for an action packed day which involved running breakfast club, 

welcoming visitors, answering the phones, ordering the lunches and being Lily’s personal assistant! He did a 

wonderful job and everyone commented on his welcoming smile and perfect manners - what a superstar! Thank you 

to Lisa for offering this excellent experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online Safety 
Every week this half term, in the build up to Safer Internet Day, we will be sharing further guidance for 

parents, carers and pupils about keeping safe online and whilst using different devices. This week focuses 

on the safe use of smartphones. 

 

 
 

 



NSPCC Number Day 
On Friday 2nd February we will be taking part in the NSPCC’s Number  

Day! We invite everyone to come to school dressed as a number or in  

clothes with numbers on – you can be as creative as you can! 

 

To help raise funds for the NSPCC we ask each child to bring in a 

Minimum donation of £1. 

 

Dates for the diary 
 

2/2/24 – NSPCC Number Day 

 

W/B 5th Feb – Children’s Mental Health Week 

 

6/2/24 – Safer Internet Day 

 

8/2/24 – PTA Cinema Night 

 

W/B 12th Feb – Half Term 

 

1/3/24 – Hearing Checks for reception children 

 

7/3/24 – Mother’s Day Stall after school 

 

8/3/24 – Mother’s Day Breakfast 

 

19 & 21/3/24 – Parents Evenings 

 

Last day of term – 29/3/24 2pm finish 

Half Term Homework Galleries 
 

We are really looking forward to this half term’s 

homework projects. The gallery days will be as follows: 

 

Willow: Thursday 8th February at 3pm 

 

Cherry: Friday 9th February at 9am 

 

Maple: Thursday 8th February at 9am 

 

Ash & Oak: Tuesday 6th February at 9am 

 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who takes the time to attend  

And speak to our pupils about their learning! 

 

Safeguarding 
A reminder that if you have any safeguarding concerns about a child, please contact the school’s DSL and refer to the 

school’s Child Protection and Safeguarding policy. If you feel a child may be in danger, you may contact the SPA 

directly on the number below or the police. 

Key contacts: 

 Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL): 

Ardeep Virdi 020 8487 8437 

avirdi@kewriverside.richmond.sch.uk 

 Chair of Governors: 

Michelle Green 020 8487 8437 

mgreen@kewriverside.richmond.sch.uk 

 Single Point of Access (SPA): 

020 8547 5008 Out of hours: 020 8770 5000 

 Local Authority Designated Officer: 

020 8891 7370/ 07774 332675 

lado@achievingforchildren.org.uk   
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